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Report from the Art Libraries Society of North America
It's fair to say that, again this year, RDA and descriptive concerns dominated the discussions of the Cataloging Advisory Committee. We presented a proposal last summer to LC/PCC to add artist monographs and exhibition catalogs to the list of exceptions for collective conventional titles included in Policy Statement 25.1.

The SAC Genre/Form Implementation Subcommittee early on identified terms which would be deferred to an art project. I have discussed this with my art cataloging colleagues and while there is interest, nothing has happened yet. ARLIS/NA will be holding its 2014 conference in Washington in early May and I am hoping that I can draft Janis Young to come talk to us informally so that others in ARLIS/NA will be see the value in going forward with this long-deferred project.

The Book Art Special Interest Group has been working on terminology to cover the content and technical aspects of artist books, both the generally cheap productions known as "artists' books" and the deluxe productions more commonly referred to as "livres d'artistes." This project has been ongoing for a few years.

I recently received a message from an art school director asking for guidance on handling subject, style/period, and technical terminology for contemporary art and artists. This is complicated in that much of the scholarly and critical literature has not settled down enough to be consistent. For image cataloging, there is a need for access to these aspects of the works. The Shared Shelf project of ARTstor uses the Getty vocabularies and, like most controlled vocabularies, the cutting edge is the tough part. And of course the artists and critics don't WANT to use controlled terms, or sometimes even share terms.

I will not be at ALA Midwinter and have asked John Maier of Pratt Institute (jmaier1@pratt.edu) to act as the ARLIS/NA representative at the SAC meetings. Please do not hesitate to ask John or me if you have any questions about these or other art cataloging matters.
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